
 

 

Colorado Family Church March Local Highlights 
 
Michael Hentrich 
April 1, 2020 
 

 
 

Dear family, 

 

March was a really crazy month, and we've experienced so many changes both as a community and as 

individuals. Still, spring is coming and good things are always happening. We hope to be able to highlight 

some of that in this month's highlights email. Enjoy! 

 

Subregional Famicon in Dallas 

 

  
 

 
 

Four members of our congregation went to Dallas earlier in the month to represent our community and 

prepare goals for the year. Thank you to everyone who attended and to the Dallas Family Church for 

hosting. 

  



 

 

Steve Yoder 

 

 
 

After a near fatal heart attack, Steve Yoder has made an amazing recovery and is back home now with his 

family. The family has asked us to thank you all for your love, prayers, and support during this 

challenging time. 

 

Paintings of the Word Art Exhibit 

 

  
 

Catherine Ichinohe did her first public unveiling of her first seven pieces of art portraying God's process 

of creating the universe from the perspective of the Bible and Divine Principle. Many people attended and 

were amazed at the beauty and meaning embedded in all the artwork. 

 

World Summit Testimony from Ambassador Sam Zakhem 

 

 
 



 

 

Launching Virtual Small Groups 

 

 
 

We've launched our Virtual Small Groups! The first group met for the first time last week, and people are 

still welcome to join. Please let us know if you are interested. 

 

Wonjeon Bench Finished 

 

 
 

Due to a special donation from the Carter family and the efforts of Dr. Hentrich, we recently finished a 

beautiful stone bench to mark our WonJeon (burial) site at a beautiful natural cemetery near Longmont. 

 

 
 

This month, we finished our series on marriage and relationships called, "Some Assembly Required." 

There were some great messages, such as, "Some Disassembly Required," "Taking Blessings for 



 

 

Granted," and "Coronavirus and Relationships." If you missed any of them, you can watch them on our 

YouTube Channel or Facebook page. We also had a couple community updates (March 22, March 29) 

since we are not able to gather right now 

 

Building Renovations and Maintenance 

 

  
 

  
 

This month's building improvements include beautification around the church with planting daffodils 

around the plum trees, gardening, doing some fix-ups in the bathrooms, and new recessed lighting around 

the building. 

 

Special Recognitions and Prayer Requests 

 

 
 

Please pray for our community members who have lost their incomes or who've had their hours cut 

because of the pandemic. Please also pray for those that are sick and need healing. 

 



 

 

 
 

We are excited to welcome Pablo and Mika Rivera and their six children to our community. Pablo is in 

the army and has recently been stationed at Fort Carson by Colorado Springs. They are looking forward to 

being involved in our community. 

 

 
 

We've enrolled as a part of King Sooper's community rewards program. Through shopping at King 

Soopers, 5% of your purchases will be donated to our church, so please take a few minutes to sign up. 

Click here for the simple instructions. 


